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	The Council of the City of New York

Finance Division

Michael KEOGH, Director

Fiscal Impact Statement
Proposed Intro. No: 612-A


Committee:
Health



	Title: A Local Law to amend the administrative code of the city of New York, in relation to reporting on pesticide use by City Agencies

	Sponsors:
Council Members Gennaro, Brewer, Fidler, Gentile, Gerson, James, Koppell, Liu, Mark-Viverito, McMchon, Mealy, Monserrate, Nelson, Recchia Jr., Stewart and Gonzalez



	Summary of Legislation: This legislation amends Subdivision b of Section 17-1208 of the administrative code of the city of New York to require certain City agencies to submit a report on pesticide use to the commissioner of Department of Health and Mental Hygiene (“DOHMH”), in a form and manner prescribed by the commissioner, every February 1st. Every May 1st beginning May 1, 2008, DOHMH would be required to submit a report to the Speaker of the Council including the information received from each city agency and a summary of such information. The summary would have to include, at a minimum: the number of times each pesticide was used, the total amount of each pesticide used and the Toxicity Category for each pesticide as determined by the United States Environmental Protection Agency. This information would have to be disaggregated by agency.


	Effective Date: This legislation would take effect immediately.



	Fiscal Year In Which Full Fiscal Impact Anticipated: Fiscal 2009



	Fiscal Impact Statement:
Effective FY08

FY Succeeding

Effective FY08

Full Fiscal

Impact FY09

Revenues 

$0

$0

$0

Expenditures 

$150,000

$30,000

$30,000

Net

$150,000

$30,000

$30,000



	Impact on Revenues:  None.



	Impact on Expenditures:  The impact on expenditures in Fiscal 2008 resulting from the enactment of this legislation is estimated at $150,000.  The costs will be incurred in the Department of Health’s Expense Budget.  Specifically, funding will be used to meet the on-line reporting requirements of this legislation. The Department of Health and Mental Hygiene will have a one-time other than personal service cost of approximately $150,000 for technical support in Fiscal 2008.  The ongoing cost, beginning in Fiscal 2009 would be $30,000 for projected maintenance costs.



	Source of Funds To Cover Estimated Costs:
  General Fund



	Source of Information:   New York City Department of Health and Mental Hygiene

                                                

	Estimate Prepared By:     Veronica McNeil, Assistant Director

                                                Rocco D’Angelo, Legislative Financial Analyst



	History:

           Referred to the Committee on Health on July 25, 2007.  Hearing held by            

                                              Committee on Health on October 11, 2007.  Proposed Int. 612-A be considered by      

                                               the Committee on October 17, 2007.

	Date Submitted to Council:  July 25, 2007.         
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